## Regular Monthly Meeting July 12, 2012

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, July 12, 2012 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, William Albertini and Russell Riley present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The Police Report was given by Superintendent Phillips.

Presentation and donation of check by Harry and Debbie Grafton for the K9 fund in the amount of \$8,500.00. The Board of Supervisors and Superintendent Phillips extended the thanks and gratitude for the very generous donation.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Albertini second by Mr. Riley to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the fire tax fund expenses. Motion carried.

Motion by Mr. Riley second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the liquid fuel fund expenses. Motion carried.

Mr. Herman commended Robert Filer for a great job in spearheading a committee for community development in the township.

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, commented on the community development meeting that it was a good meeting and is glad to see active planning being done.

Mr. Tim Buck, Service Street, asked if there are any plans for a rezoning of Service Street and height requirements on fencing. Mr. Herman stated that many areas are being looked into for zoning adjustments. Mr. Herman also stated that the fence height is a maximum of six feet, due to the circumstances Mr. Buck could apply for a variance with the zoning hearing board.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn. Motion carried.